

THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

PATRON: Sir David Levene OBE, KNZM
President: AIDIN DENNIS Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: admin@carbineclubnz.org.nz

20th December 2021

Newsletter to members

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS

On behalf of the President and all the Committee, we hope you have a relaxing and enjoyable festive season with friends and family. It has been a tough year with lockdowns, restrictions, disrupted plans and events postponed or cancelled. It was unfortunate that after the postponement of the Club's 50th Anniversary dinner until 2022, with the late announcement of the easing of Covid restrictions, the timeframe proved too tight to schedule the Christmas barbecue. We will be hoping that Covid can be kept in check sufficiently as restrictions ease to allow us to resume functions again in the New Year. In the meantime, stay safe and take care.

29TH ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT - Monday, 21st February 2022

Arrangements for the Carbine Club's 29th Annual Charity Golf Tournament are underway and it is scheduled to take place on Monday 21st February 2022 - provided Auckland is by then at Orange in the traffic light system. If so, we can host a full field of 120 players in the format of Ambrose Foursomes with a 12 noon shotgun start.

We are indebted to the **David Levene Foundation** who will again be the Tournament's Principal Sponsor. Entries will be called for mid-January 2022 when we have greater clarity on the level of restrictions in place. We also welcome any assistance on the day. Any queries, please contact David Hunter at **hunter.pd@outlook.com** or on 021 626 311.

OBITUARY

Terence (Terry) Gordon IGGO sadly died yesterday, 19th December 2021. Terry had been a frequent attendee at Carbine Club luncheons since joining the Club in 2016. He was involved in hockey as a player and administrator and was a former governor of the NZ Sports Foundation (part of now Sport NZ) for a number of years. As CEO of clothing manufacturer Lane Walker Rudkin and Chairman of Canterbury NZ Ltd, he led the massive expansion of sports jersey sponsorship in Australasia and internationally. Our condolences to his family.

A funeral service will be held at All Saints Chapel at the Purewa Crematorium, 102 St Johns Road, Meadowbank on Wednesday 12th January 2022 at 2pm. It will be a Vaccine Pass funeral and will be subject to Covid restrictions at the time.

2022 CARBINE CLUB CONGRESS – Adelaide, 6-11 October 2022

The Carbine Club Congress to be held in Adelaide has been rescheduled once again and will now be held from 6th to 11th October 2022. **Attached** is the latest newsletter with details of the proposed programme. Registrations are required by **31st January 2022** due to several venues giving the Organisers tight timeframes for confirmation of numbers.

If you are interested in attending please contact Lloyd Meredith - **lloyd.meredith@bigpond.com** or on +61 417 911 621.

Regards

VJ Latta Secretary

CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND